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Oilfeed Hole Blocking Instructions: 
 
As Morgo cylinders do not utilize pressure oilfeed to the exhaust 
tappets fitted as original to certain Triumph unit 650 and 750 
twins, the oil hole in the cylinder gasket surface of the crankcase 
must be blanked off on these engines to avoid oil leakage. 

In these engines, there is a hollow dowel in the front RH of the 
crankcase mouth on the cylinder gasket surface that must be pulled 
out with a Vice-Grips and discarded. The oil hole it was fitted 
around can be easily blanked off by dropping a 1/4" ball bearing 
into it and pouring Epoxy on top of it, but a less permanent method 
is to tap the already perfectly sized oilhole with a 1/4x20 UNC tap 
and to fit a "setscrew" of that size into the hole with a bit of 
sealant. These setscrews (with no head on them) are easily 
available at any hardware store or Home Depot and are broached 
to accept an allen key. 

The point of eliminating the oilfeed to the tappets is to increase the 
flow to the rod bearings, but cam life is dependent on running the 
nitrided cams as fitted to 1969 and later Triumph twins, or a good 
quality aftermarket cam such as Megacycle. As always, correct, 
clean, oil is important. 

Though removal of this oilfeed has created no problems, and 
indeed Triumph themselves reverted to the original (non oil feed to 
tappets) system on later T14O models, if you prefer to retain this 
feature, Aerco bigbore kits are also imported and distributed by 
British Cycle Supply Company. 
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